Idaho Registry of
Interpreters for the Deaf

Official Minutes

Regular Board Meeting

Sunday March 5, 2023 at 6:00p

Board of Directors:

President Heather Fultz Committee Chairs:

Vice President Dawn Wells

Treasurer_____ Sarah Spellman PDC Co-Chair Fran Bennett
Secretary, Ashley Camp

Others in Attendance:
Name, name, name, etc

The meeting was called to order by Heather Fultz at 6:07p
Minutes recorded by Ashley Camp

Minutes
Treasurer has completed and submitted tax documents.

President received email request for mini-workshop about interpreting in Social Security settings,
jargon, etc. CDHH recently provided a similar workshop, not many were aware or able to attend.
Fran added this topic to list of PD topics.

North Idaho Deaf Club requested sponsorship for 2023 Deaf Fest & Comedy Show. Past events
like this have not benefited IdahoRID. Board agreed to sponsor $100. See ACTION ITEM below.

ACTION ITEM — Treasurer to send cheque for $100 to North Idaho Deaf Club by 03/06 AND 5200
to ASLTA Spring Workshop by 03/06

ASLTA Spring Workshop (March 10-11) requested donation. They sponsored our mini-workshop
($200) in 2021 and Board agreed to do in-kind donation of $200 for this event. See ACTION ITEM
above.

Workshop updates -
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CEUs have been submitted for January mini-workshop.

February CEUs will be submitted this week.

Jen Harvey will present a mini-workshop in May 2023.

Spring Workshop - presenter rate has increased, looking at approx. $3800 for presenter alone.
Will this be profitable given the 50th Celebration in October? Discussion on downsizing the Sping
Workshop to a smaller half-day training with Business Meeting (in-person). See ACTION ITEMS
below.

ACTION ITEM — PD Chairs to explore spring workshop ideas and email Board in the next week
AND reach out to Orlando for September mini-workshop on trilingual interpreting.

No scholarship applications.
No 50th Celebration updates at this time.

Reviewed other RID Chapters’ membership rates and was decided to maintain our current rate
($35 membership, $20 students)

MOU with CDHH for FY23 has not been paid. Dawn to meet with Steven Snow regarding this. See
ACTION ITEM below.

ACTION ITEM — Vice President to meet with Steven Snow

Bylaw voting during spring workshop.

Discussion regarding D/deaf community members understanding items on election/voting ballots.
CDils should be used and everything must be signed/interpreted neutrally. This is a big
undertaking for IdahoRID alone, should be partnered with other organizations (ACLU; voter’s
rights group...), interpreters should be paid. Is this considered political affiliation? Have other
states done this? Who pays for filming, etc.? Dawn and/or Fran to get more details on what
exactly is being requested.

NEXT MEETING: APRIL 2nd at 6:00PM

Adjournment

Meeting adjourned by Heather Fultz at 6:46p
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